
 

Public Notice
25 March 2021

Local Government Act 1972 Section 123(2A) 

Notice of proposed disposal of public open space land adjoining  
25 Black Griffin Lane, Canterbury

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Section 123(2A) of the Local 
Government Act 1972 that Canterbury City Council (“the Council”) intends to 
dispose of an area of public open space being land adjoining 25 Black Griffin 
Lane, Canterbury, Kent.

The area which is proposed to be sold comprises approximately 248 square 
metres of land.

Copies of a  plan showing the approximate position of the affected land may 
be viewed at canterbury.gov.uk/publicnotices

By virtue of Section 123(2A) of the Local Government Act 1972 the Council is 
required to give formal notice of its intention to dispose of public open space 
and consider any objections to the proposed disposal.

Any objection or representations regarding the proposed disposal should 
be made in writing to Peter Riley, Strategic Property Manager, Property and 
Regeneration (peter.riley@canterbury.gov.uk ) no later than 12 noon on 
30 April 2021. The grounds for any objection should be stated.
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